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The mustard seed “is the smallest of all seeds, but it 

becomes the largest of garden plants; it grows into a tree, and 

birds come and make nests in its branches.”  

Matthew 13:31-32 

 
 

We have been enjoying the outdoors and the playground leaders have been getting the views 

of the children and staff about lunchtime break. As a result we have introduced some different 

activities, challenges and areas for quiet play. Here are a couple of things we have enjoyed over the 

last term. 
 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring term football challenge 

This half term the sports leaders have held a football challenge during lunch time break.  

They wanted to encourage everyone to practise the PE Values during the activities. At the end of 

the week they presented certificates to children who had demonstrated one or more of the PE 

values.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



Lunch time Scooter group 

Also this term the Junior Road Safety Officers group wanted to give the whole school the chance 

to use the Scooters. During Wednesday lunchtimes they take a group of children to have a go on 

the scooters. They teach the children about the importance of head protection and how to use the 

scooters safely. They even throw some challenges in there for them on how to safely turn corners 

as well as how to stop effectively. It’s our aim by the end of the school year for every child in the 

school to have had a go on a scooter, giving them all a chance to understand the importance of being 

safe.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


